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    Dear Parents and Carers 

Welcome back to the second half of our Autumn Term.  We are also delighted to welcome 

back Mrs Gittoes, who will be working alongside Mrs Foulkes and Mrs Warmington. 

Our main method of contact is now via email.  This is the last newsletter that will be issued as a 

paper version.  Email is the most efficient method for us to remain in contact with you.  We have 

sent a small number of emails out over the last month, and you should have received these.  If you 

have not received any emails from school, please email the school on the address above to ensure that 

we have your correct email address on file.   

We will be using email for –  

 Keeping you up to date with announcements and guidance relating to Covid-19 

 Sharing letters, newsletters and other information relevant to school e.g. dinner menu 

 Supporting you in the event of a class/school closure, with help, instructions and activities 

 Sharing information about your child’s progress, including reports. 

It is your responsibility to ensure that all your contact details held in school are kept up to date. 

Please see overleaf for a reminder about key contact information for the school in the light of a 

positive test result. 

Thank you for your ongoing support, Mrs Owen and the Ladywell Team 

 

Ysgol Babanod Ladywell  

Green Infant School 
www.ladywell.powys.sch.uk  

Email: office@ladywell.powys.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs R Owen 

 

Children in Need 

Friday 13th November 

“Make Yourself Happy Day” 

Wear your favourite outfit, 

dress as a superhero, relax in 

a onesie, paint your face, 

have a fancy hairstyle… what 

makes you feel happy?! 

Donation of £1 

Fundraising Autumn Walk 
Each year during the autumn term we have raised money to support cancer 

charities – a cause which for many reasons is close to our hearts in Ladywell 
Green. 

This year we will be raising funds for: 
Powys Specialist Care Nursing (Newtown Team) 

Lingen Davies Cancer Appeal and Ward 220 
Caridiology at Royal Stoke University Hospital 

During the week beginning 30th November, each class will taking an ‘Autumn 
Walk’ using Hafren school grounds as well as our own. 

Please send any donations in an envelope/bag – there will be a collection box in 
each class. 

 

http://www.ladywell.powys.sch.uk/
mailto:office@ladywell.powys.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 AS CASES CONTINUE TO RISE, 
REMEMBER: 

 

 one adult to drop off/pick up 

 use the one way system 

 keep 2m apart from other people 

 arrive for allotted times – not too early 

 book bags to school on Fridays only 

 water bottles needed daily     
 

  
 

                                                                       

 

Dates… 
Friday 13th November: Children In Need “Make Yourself Happy Day” £1 donation 

Week beginning 30th November: Fundraising Autumn Walk – donations to cancer charities 

Friday 18th December:  Break up for Christmas – wear your Christmas Jumper! 
Monday 21st/Tuesday 22nd December: INSET days – school is closed for pupils. 
Monday 4th January:  INSET day – school is closed for pupils 
Tuesday 5th January: School restarts for pupils 

UNIFORM 

Please remember to 

put names in all 

coats, uniform and 

PE kit. 

We can’t find the 

owner if there is no 

name! 

***PARKING*** 
 

School has continue to receive complaints 

about inconsiderate parking. 

Please park safely and legally. 

Use spaces in the car park or the bus bay. 

DO NOT park on the pavement, or the zig-zag 

lines.  This causes an obstruction for 

pedestrians, blocks visibility for those pulling 

out of the carpark, and narrows the road for 

other traffic, including the police. 

If anyone in your household displays one of the Covid symptoms, the WHOLE 

HOUSEHOLD must isolate whilst a test is taken and until the results are received. 

DO NOT send pupils to school if they are displaying any of the Covid symptoms. 

If your child receives a POSITIVE Covid test result, you must inform school 

immediately, by phoning 01686 626303 

If you receive the result during an evening or weekend when school is closed, 

phone 07376 085896. 

Leave a message if no-one answers.   

This is to give school as much time as possible to implement any contact tracing and 

isolation advice in partnership with the Test, Trace and Protect protocol. 

This number will be monitored at times when school is closed. 

This phone number must NOT be used for any other purpose. 

Thank you 

                       PE KITs should be worn to school on the following days: 

Class Day Kit required to be worn to 

school 

Mrs Foulkes Wednesday  Trainers (not pumps)  

 T-shirt 

 school sweatshirt  

 tracksuit bottoms/leggings 

 hair tied back / no ear-rings 

Mrs Warmington Thursday 

Mrs Smout Monday 

 


